
Kempsford  
(with Whelford,  Dunfield and Dudgrove) 

Parish Newsletter 
June 2017 

Please see inside for more information on - 

Distribution of Residents’  

Newsletters & Car Stickers 

Forthcoming 

Parish Housing 

Needs Survey 



KEMPSFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk: Teresa Griffin, Winterwood, Whelford, Fairford, Glos. GL7 4EB 

Tel: 01285 713691     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273 

Mrs Sue Griffin suegriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 712979 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810466 

Parish Council and other  Meeting dates  

Tuesday 20th June 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

Tuesday 18th July 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

 
Cotswold District Council Planning 

 

Planning Applications lodged or new information received: 

 

Please visit www.cotswold.gov.uk for further information 

Reference No: Location: Proposal: 

17/01655/OUT The Bungalow, 

Whelford GL7 4ED 

Outline Application for Erection of a detached 

dwelling 

17/01882/FUL The Old Stone Barn, 

Dunfield 

Full Application for Erection of front extension 

to property 





A residents’ Newsletter and 2 Car Stickers will be included with next 

months (July/August) edition. 

As per previous years, there will be a further opportunity to obtain addi-

tional stickers, and this will take place on  

Thursday 6th July between 7pm and 8pm 

at Kempsford Village Hall Car Park. 

Anyone requiring more than 10 car stickers should apply in writing or by 

email to the Clerk before the 30th June 2017. 

The organisers of the Air Tattoo, which takes place on July 14-16, have 
asked us to point out that all traffic arrangements for the 2017 airshow 
will be carried forward from last year’s event including the extension of 
the one-way system, on Saturday and Sunday, between Thornhill Gar-
age and Allotment Corner.  

More details are contained in your Residents’ Newsletter.  

 If you have any queries, please email Richard Arquati, at the Air Tattoo, 
richard.arquati@rafcte.com 

Gloucestershire County Council Planning 

Ref. No: Location: Proposal: 

13/0097/

CWMAJM 

Manor Farm Quarry, 

Washpool Lane, 

Kempsford 

Extension of sand & gravel extraction operations including the 

retention of all existing site administration, processing & ac-

cess facilities, with restoration of the extension & existing site 

to agriculture & species rich grassland using imported inert 

materials to recreate the original land form. 

This is to inform you that Planning Committee has granted planning permission for the above 

proposal.. 

The decision notice can be viewed online at - 

http://planning.gloucestershire.gov.uk/publicaccess/applicationDetails.do?
activeTab=summary&keyVal=MYM4RBHN01600 



 Parish Housing 

Needs Survey 

The Parish Council has requested Gloucestershire 

Rural Community Council’s (GRCC) assistance in 

undertaking a housing needs survey. 

The last survey was carried out in 2009 and the 

needs identified influenced the recent Hazel View 

development. 

We need your help again to make this new survey 

successful and informative, which will help to in-

form us if the recent development has met the 

previous identified needs and more importantly, 

the current needs within the Parish. 

You will be aware of the pressure nationwide for more housing and  the difficult decisions 

faced by local planning authorities. 

The Parish Council is here to represent the community and we can only do this if we know 

what the needs are. 

So please take the time to complete the survey which will be distributed with the July/

August Parish Newsletter. 

A FREEPOST envelope will be provided to return completed questionnaires to GRCC, or al-

ternatively they can be placed in the secure collection box which will be available at 

Kempsford Village Hall on Thursday 6th July between 7pm and 8pm when additional RIAT 

car stickers can be collected. 

The survey will remain totally confidential and only anonymous statistics and views will be 

published in a report. 

 

Litter Pick, Sunday 21st May 

 
My thanks to those who turned out to take part in what is tuning into an 
annual litter pick.  We were able to tidy up many paths and roads in 
Kempsford, Dunfield and Whelford.  Unfortunately the lack of unaccom-
panied adults meant the road to Hannington could not be tackled.  As 
ever, thanks go to Bob Spackman for collecting the bags of rubbish to 
enable onward collection by CDC. 

 
Phil Nickson 



Kempsford Village Hall 

Kempsford Village Hall Committee Members 

Pete Wolfenden (Vice Chair) Tel: 01285 810477 Kate Collins (Booking Sec.) Tel: 01285 810478 

Caroline Jacobs (Treasurer)  Pete Robinson Tel: 01285 810356 

Joy Cross (Secretary) Tel: 01285 810439 Mark Strange (PC Rep) Tel: 01285 810635 

Davina Hedges Tel: 07540 299970 Ruth Gray Tel: 01285 810747 

New members are always welcome! 

For Bookings, contact Kate Collins on 01285 810478 or email:  

villagehallbookings@kempsford.net 

Kempsford Village Hall Regular Bookings 

 

 Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

AM 10:00-11:00 
Pilates 

Rona Bennett 
01865 820754 

 10:30-12:30 
Kempsford 

Creative 
Davina Hedges 
07540 299970 

12:00-14:00 
Café 

(monthly,  
2nd Thursday)  

 

PM 16:00-17:00 
Rainbows 

Karen Cornish 
07837 785666 

 15:30-17:30 
Dance Classes 

Ms Gillian 
Shearing 

01793 875934 

12:00-14:00 
Post Office 
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18:00-19:00 
Zumba 
Donna 

07891 660089 

18:00-19:30 
Brownies 
Donna Kent 

www.girlguiding.org.uk 

18:00-19:30 
Football & 
Youth Club 
Chris 07568 

445012 Rosemary 
07765 258839 

  

 19:00-20:30 
Karate 

www.greywolfkarate.org 

19:45-21:45 
Parish Council 

Meeting 
(monthly,  
usually 3rd 
Tuesday) 

20:00-21:30 
Village Hall 

Meeting 
(monthly, usually 2nd 

Wednesday) * 
 

  

* Can be moved for a booking 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KEMPSFORD VILLAGE HALL CAFÉ 
 

Due to the hall being used as a Polling Station on  
8th June there will not be a café next month. 
Our next café will be on Thursday 13th July 

See you then! 
 

 

Kempsford Angling Club. 
 
Last season, which ended on the 14th March, was fairly     
average. 
The lowish water in the river made the fishing more difficult. 
However, the fish were still there and some were caught. 
Chub to over 5lbs are not uncommon and other fish present 
include roach, dace, perch, bream, barbel and even a few 
pike and brown trout. 
Next season begins on Friday 16th June and subscriptions 
are due for then. 
For further advice and information, please contact  - 
Jim Hussey on 810446. 



Whelford 

 Village Hall 
 

For bookings, contact Sue Griffin on 01285 712979 or  

email—374croft@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

Whelford Social Club 
A small, friendly club, welcomes new members and guests 

 

What’s on - 

Sat. 17th June   - Live Music 

Sat. 1st July - Quiz Night 8.30pm start 

Plus regular Bingo on Wednesdays and Sundays 

Opening Hours: 

Wed, Fri & Sat: 8pm—12am, Sun 12pm—6pm & 8pm—11pm 



KEMPSFORD FOOTBALL AND YOUTH CLUB 

                                                                                  

 

We meet at the Village Hall every Wednesday from 6 pm to 7.30 pm for fun, 

football and games. 

Open to all 7 to 14 year olds in Kempsford, Dunfield, Dudgrove and Whelford. 

Many thanks to Billy and Joe for joining our team of volunteers, and to Emily 

for continuing to work with the youngsters. 

Programme for this month: 

Wednesday 31 May:     No meeting because of half term 

Wednesday 14 June:     No meeting instead 

Thursday 15 June           It’s A Knock out event at Bibury with Bibury Kids 

Wednesday 5 July:        Riverside Games and  BBQ (Bibury Kids will be  

      joining us) 

For more information text Rosemary on 07765 258839 

 

 

 

 

 



St Mary’s, Kempsford with St Anne’s, Whelford 
During the vacancy please contact the Team Curate Rev’d Lynn Hayler 

Telephone: 01285 711698 
Email: lynnhayler@hotmail.co.uk 

Or Robert Mitchell (Lay Reader for Kempsford) on 01285 712821 
 

June 2017 

Dear Friends and neighbours 

I wonder when was the last time you said to someone “Sorry, but I’m just too busy 

to...”.  Do you ever feel that there simply aren’t enough hours in the day?  We have 

businesses to run, families to organise, appointments to keep, emails to answer, and 

endless ‘to do’ lists. Life can sometimes feel that it is spiralling out of control, 

although it is also true that many of us enjoy being busy.  Being busy makes us feel 

valued and important.  We may be proud of our ability to multitask and juggle so 

many things.  A reasonable amount of busyness is good for us, but sometimes 

overload can set in.  There is just too much to do and not enough time to do it all.  

These are all the right ingredients to cause stress and anxiety which over time can 

lead to health problems and even relationship issues too.  

It’s interesting that as a race we are known as ‘human beings’ and not ‘human 

doings’.  God created us to enjoy ‘being’ as well as productive and creative ‘doing’.  

But perhaps some of us have forgotten how to simply ‘be’.  It is essential to our well-

being that we take time to rest and recuperate; to appreciate and enjoy the small 

things in life.  Research shows that just a few minutes every day in quiet reflection is 

very beneficial to our heath.  It reduces stress and increases our happiness.  

Meditation is an ancient Christian practice which follows the advice of the Psalmist to 

“Be still and know that I am God”.  Taking time out to be thankful for the good things 

in our lives, to appreciate the beauty of creation, to let go some of the stresses in our 

lives, all helps to restore our souls.  Acknowledging God in all of this is the start of an 

exploration of faith.  Could you take some time out this week to  “Be still and know 

that I am God”?  I can guarantee it will be good for your health! 

With my best wishes 

Rev’d Lynn 

 



St Mary’s, Kempsford with St Anne’s, Whelford 
During the vacancy please contact the Team Curate Rev’d Lynn Hayler 

Telephone: 01285 711698  or Email: lynnhayler@hotmail.co.uk 
Or Robert Mitchell (Lay Reader for Kempsford) on 01285 712821 

 

Services for June 
 

Thursday 1st June 9pm Kempsford  Night Prayer led by 
Rev Lynn Hayler 

Friday 2 June 12 noon  Kempsford Midday Prayer led by  
Rev Lynn Hayler  

Sunday 4 June 9 am Whelford  Holy Communion led by  
Rev Jonathan Clark  

Sunday 4 June 
Pentecost 

10am Kempsford  Service led by 
Rev Jonathan Clark 

Sunday 11 June 10am Kempsford 
 

Combined Holy Communion Service 
with Castle Eaton led by  
Rev John Partington 

Sunday 18 June 10am Kempsford Family Service 

Sunday 25 June 10am Kempsford  Holy Communion led by  
Rev Lynn Hayler 

 
Every Wednesday morning at 9.30 am in Kempsford : there is a  short service of Morning 
Prayer and Readings. Everyone is welcome including pre school children. 

Following the retirement of Rev’d Jean Brown as vicar for Castle Eaton and the Meyseys, 
the South Cotswold Team ministry are reorganising the responsibilities for the various  
parishes in their area. Castle Eaton and Kempsford with Whelford will now have a joint 
ministry. The Diocese has now  advertised for a new member of the SCTM to have 
responsibility for these parishes. This will be a House for Duty post with the new incumbent 
living at The Parsonage in Kempsford. Until a new vicar is appointed, Rev’d Lynn Hayler and 
Rev’d John Partington will have oversight of us and Castle Eaton.. 

Date for your diary: Saturday 16 September starting at 2pm Kempsford Fete at Kempsford 
Manor by kind permission of Mrs Ipek Williamson. 

Do you know someone who is unwell or in need and would appreciate a pastoral visit? 
Please contact Rev Lynn Hayler. 
 



 

Walk, 

Remember, 

Celebrate! 

Come and join us for this year’s 

Walk for Longfield and you won’t 

just be raising money for your 

local hospice care charity. You’ll 

enjoy a magical evening too: 

Walk ... Choose from our 5k or 10k route, to suit you. 

Remember ...  As one of our walkers you will have the opportunity to put 
your own message on a candle bag, in memory of your loved one, which will shine 
in the stunning grounds of Longfield.  Visit our Decoration Station where you can 
decorate your bag and add it to our Walkway of Memories. 

Celebrate ... Enjoy live music, home cooked food, a bar and children's 
entertainment too.  This is a great family event for adults, children and pets too - 
dogs welcome! Don't forget, your friends and family are invited to come along 
on the evening.  Even if they are not walking they can come and have fun too. 

When ... Friday 9th June at 6.30pm. 

How Much? ... Registration is £10.00 for adults and £5.00 for children (4-16). 
 Under 4’s and dogs go free.  Family price of £25.00 (*2 Adults and 2 Children). 

Your Footsteps will change people's lives ... Every year Longfield supports 
hundreds of patients with life-limiting illnesses, along with their families.  We can 
only do this thanks to the support of people like you.  By taking part in the walk 
and making a donation - you will change someone's life. 

For further information on the walk please go to www.longfield/event/walk-for-
longfield or call 01453 886868 

 

 



The League of Friends of Fairford Hospital 
(Reg. Charity No: 1006416) 

President, Earl St Aldwyn 

 

ACTIVE IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY  
Serving Fairford, Lechlade and the surrounding villages. 

News and information from The League 
 

OUR NEXT EVENTS 
 

ITALIAN EVENING   - COLOSSEO RESTAURANT 

Monday 19 June 2017 Fairford 7.30p.m. 
 

A two course Italian meal, at £20 per person, (excluding drinks), with 50% being donated 

to The League.  This will include a Colosseo nibbles starter and a main course from a 

choice of one of the following: 
 

 Pollo Principessa, 

 Lamb Toschana (Lamb, sun dried tomatoes, masala wine & cream source), 

 Penne Nelson (V). 
 

Entries by ticket only for a maximum of 70 people so purchase your tickets early to avoid 

disappointment.   Tickets can be purchased from: 
 

 Ruth Berridge – 01367 252706 

 Ros Godden –    01285 713649 
 
 

EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING (EGM): 

Thursday 22 June 2017 Fairford Community Centre 7.00p.m.  
 

The League will be holding an EGM inviting members to vote on changing the legal status 

of the Charity to become a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) and to vote on 

changing the Charity’s name to ‘Friends of Fairford and Lechlade Communities’ 
 

Members registered with us will be receiving an invitation together with information 

outlining the reasons for the proposed changes. 
 

GLOS JAZZ SWING BAND PICNIC 

Saturday 1 July The Mill House, Coln St Aldwyns 
 

Raising funds for The League, this popular event will be held again at The Mill House, 

Coln St Aldwyns by kind permission of the Earl St Aldwyn.  Gates will open at 5.30pm 

with the concert starting at 6.30pm.  Bring your own picnic and something to sit 

on!  Admission at the gate £10 for adults and £5 for children (sorry – no dogs). 
 

If you need further information, please contact Christine Barker on: 07767 408409 or 

email:fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk. 

 
Graham Hewitt 

Chairman 



SUMMER CONCERT 

 

At Coln St Aldwyns Church 
 

 Friday 9th June 2017 at 7.30pm 
                                 (Doors open at 7.00pm)      

Performances by The Coln Church Choir and Guests 
 

Tickets available at Coln Community Stores  
or ring 01285 713328 

 
Adults - £10.00     Children aged 16 or under - £5.00 

Refreshments to be served after the concert 
(Donations kindly requested for the drinks) 

 
All proceeds to : 

The League of Friends of Fairford Hospital 
St John the Baptist Church, Coln St Aldwyns 

 











JULY AND AUGUST 2017 

NEWSLETTER 

Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by 

Monday 19th June please 



Church Choir Mrs Cathy Stanford  713033 

Church Bells Iris Lewis  810770 

Kempsford School Mr Richard Mendum (Head Teacher) 810367 

Chairman of School Governors Mr Andrew Doherty  711552 

Farmors School Mr Matthew Evans (Head)  712302 

Kempsford Village Hall  Bookings                                        Kate Collins villagehallbookings@kempsford.net  810478 

Whelford Village Hall & bookings Sue Griffin 374croft@gmail.com 712979 

Kempsford Preschool Lisa Nichols staff@kempsfordpreschool.co.uk 811000 

Kempsford Angling Club Mr J Hussey  810446 

Dance Classes at Kempsford V.Hall Ms Gillian Shearing  01793 875934 

Kempsford Brownies Donna Kent www.girlguiding.org.net/get_involved  

Cricket Richard Caswell  810270 

Royal British Legion Mr A Hill  810035 

Soldiers, Sailors & Airman’s Acc.(SSAFA) Mr & Mrs A Hill  810035 

Scottish & Southern Electricity   0800 072 7282 

Thames Water   0800 316 9800 

Non-emergency Police Contact   101 

Thursday Club Mrs P Crew/Mrs B Ockwell  810338/713261 

NHS 111 Service  (when less urgent than 999) 111 

Environment Agency Floodline—0845 9881188 General Enquiries - 03708 506 506 

Bulk Refuse (phone to book)  01285 623000 

Highway Matters & Street Light Faults   08000 514 514 

Kempsford Hand Bell Team (Beaubells) Iris Lewis  01285 810770 

Fairford Sports Centre   713786 

Cotswold District Councillors Sue Coakley MBA 

Stephen Andrews 

sue@suecoakley.plus.com 

Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk 

01367 253306 

01285 810663 

Cotswold District Council   623000 

Gloucestershire County Council   01452 425000 

  Out of hours Social Care issues only 01452 614194 

Gloucestershire County Councillor Mr Raymond Theodoulou rtheo525@aol.com 752000 

Constituency MP Mr G Clifton Brown cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk 01242 514551 

Parish Council Clerk 

(see Parish Council page for Councillors) 

Mrs Teresa Griffin teresagriffin@kempsfordparish 

Council.net 

713691 

Newsletter items Mrs Teresa Griffin As above 713691 

Kempsford Website  www.kempsford.net  

Kempsford Parish Council Website  www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net  

Village Organisations & Useful Contacts 

mailto:Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk

